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There continues to be ongoing turmoil within the public 

health system that has seen disruption for many nurses 

and services while some private facilities appear to be 

expanding services. I feel that we should be supporting 

all nurses at this time.  Over the last 30 years PNAQ has 

continued to grow in profile, experience, professionalism 

and membership. We now have over 850 members 

Queensland wide and we continue to grow each day. The 

collective knowledge of these members allows PNAQ to 

be a resource for educational and professional pe-

rioperative issues for its members and other associated 

perioperative committees. Recently the Executive Com-

mittee commissioned professional assistance to update 

our website. Over the past years we have relied upon the 

knowledge of committee members whose interest lay in 

this area and they have done a mammoth job though 

with the growth of communication and information shar-

ing being done online, professional assistance was 

deemed to be required. The web address remains 

www.pnaq.net.au and provides information for all the 

current events, upcoming events, links to other integral 

perioperative sites, past newsletters and branch con-

tacts. Any feedback is also appreciated.  

tŀǊǘ ƻŦ ƻǳǊ ŎƻƳƳƛǘƳŜƴǘ ǘƻ Ψ!ŘǾŀƴŎƛƴƎ tŜǊƛƻǇŜǊŀǘƛǾŜ 

bǳǊǎƛƴƎΩ ƛǎ ǘƘŜ tb!v ŜŘǳŎŀǘƛƻƴ Řŀȅǎ ǿƘƛŎƘ ǇǊƻǾƛŘŜ Ŏƻƴπ

tempory information for both members and non-

members. The next session is on the 8th June at the Prin-

cess Alexander Hospital and looks at Perioperative ca-

reers. I would encourage your attendance, not only to 

hear the speakers, but also for the net-working opportu-

nities that are fundamental to these days. 

The state conference this year is the 12th October coin-

ŎƛŘƛƴƎ ǿƛǘƘ bŀǘƛƻƴŀƭ tŜǊƛƻǇŜǊŀǘƛǾŜ bǳǊǎŜǎΩ 5ŀȅ ŀƴŘ ǿƛƭƭ ō 

e held at the Australian Catholic University, Bayo.  The 

organising committee, ably led by David Macklyn, is hard 

at work to provide an exceptional day (and night) for 

you. Please put a date claimer in your diaries. I look for-

ward to seeing you there. 

On a personal note, the last three ς four months saw me 

ƻƴ ǘƘŜ ΨƻǘƘŜǊ ǎƛŘŜΩ ƻŦ ƴǳǊǎƛƴƎ ŀƴŘ L ǿƻǳƭŘ ƭƛƪŜ ǘƻ ǘƘŀƴƪ 

everyone for their thoughts, good wishes and support 

whilst I was ill.  I would like to acknowledge the PNAQ 

committee for their continued work and in particular Dr. 

.ǊƛƎƛŘ DƛƭƭŜǎǇƛŜ ŦƻǊ ǎǘŜǇǇƛƴƎ ōŀŎƪ ƛƴǘƻ ǘƘŜ tǊŜǎƛŘŜƴǘΩǎ ǊƻƭŜ 

at extremely short notice.  

Regards, Kathy Flanigan  
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I had the pleasure of attending the 10th Northern Terri-

tory Perioperative Nurse's biannual conference on the 

weekend of 4th and 5th May and I'd like to thank the 

PNAQ Committee and the PNAQ Scholarship Sponsorship 

Fund for the opportunity to attend.   

 

The conference theme was ϥ/ƻƳƛƴƎ ƻŦ !ƎŜϥΩ as the NTPN 

celebrates 21 years of operation.  The conference began 

on the Friday night with a get-to-know reception at the 

Darwin Sailing Club - an excellent spot on the beach just 

as the sun was setting.  The conference was held at the 

Doubletree Inn on the Esplanade in Darwin city.  Sharon 

Harding and her team put together a really interesting 

program and had organised an impressive trade display 

with 70 delegates from all states of Australia - a very 

commendable effort.  The conference was officially open 

by Karen Parish, the Chief Nursing and Midwifery Officer 

of the Northern Territory who gave a brief history of 

NTPN and focused on current initiatives in the Northern 

Territory led by perioperative nurses, including the new 

endoscopy and laparoscopic services at Alice Springs 

Hospital, the sponsorship of Balinese nurses at Royal 

Darwin Hospital and the 24 hour on-call theatre service 

provided at the very remote Nhulunbuy Hospital  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Ruth Melville, ACORN President spoke of the recent in-

ternational travels she has undertaken in her role and  

the valuable international networking opportunities this 

provides for perioperative nurses.  Ruth gave an over-

view of current ACORN Board's projects including tax 

minimisation and developing an E-Board Platform.  Kelly 

Anstey (CNM DonateLife NT) discussed the increasing 

number of organ retrievals done in the NT in the last few 

years as well as the inherent difficulties of providing such 

a service so far from the main metropolitan hospitals 

that perform organ transplantation.  Lisa Murphy (Scrub/

Scout RN) discussed the cases performed at RDH includ-

ing three organ procurements performed in the past 

ǿŜŜƪΣ ǿƘƛŎƘ ŀŎŎƻǳƴǘŜŘ ŦƻǊ ǘƘŜ ǘŜŀƳΩǎ ŦŀǘƛƎǳŜŘ ŦŀŎŜǎΗ 

Ruth Hardstaff (General Surgeon RDH) had pre-recorded 

her talk about cadaveric organ procurement and Dona-

tion after Cardiac Death. 

'Surgical Disaster Teams - has the world changed after 

Haiti' was presented by Dr Ian Norton, Director of Disas-

ter Preparedness and Response.  During his inspiring ses-

sion he told of the worldwide research he has carried out 

in order to produce a new classification system for disas-

ters and guidelines for international surgical teams at-

tending disaster situations.  His work arose from the 

somewhat haphazard response to the earthquake in 

Haiti and it means that future disaster management 

should be much more effective. 
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Sharon Harding, 

NT PN President, 

Lesley Stewart 

NTPN, Ruth Mel-

ville, David Mack-

lyn and Stephen 

Born enjoy the NT 

Conference 

Ψ{ƘŀǊƻƴ !ǘǘŜƴōƻǊƻǳƎƘΩ 

made a special guest 

appearance at the NT 

Conference, in search 

ƻŦ  ǘƘŜ άDŜƴǳǎ bǳǊǎŜǎ 

tŜǊƛƻǇǘǳǎέΣƻǘƘŜǊǿƛǎŜ 

known as the Pe-

rioperative Nurse. 



 

Louise O'Riordan (Quality Manager, RDH) and Roma 

Smyth (Clinical Redesign Facilitator, RDH) presented a 

session on Clinical Redesign in the NT.  In the current 

environment of meeting NEAT/NEST targets and improv-

ing the patient journey, this team has begun a project of 

clinical redesign across all NT hospitals.  The first day 

came to a close with Covidien and BBraun Reps present-

ing sessions on electrical safety and surgical instrument 

manufacture. 

Sunday began with a presentation and lively group dis-

cussion about the new National Labelling Standards.  

Ruth Melville (ACORN President) facilitated the discus-

sion as she was played a part in developing some tools 

and guidelines for labelling on the sterile field.  Dr Shiby 

Ninan (Director of Plastic and Reconstructive Surgery, 

RDH) gave an overview of the different types of trauma 

that commonly presented at RDH.  He showed pictures 

of everything from croc and dog bites to machete 

wounds and car accident patients.  His before and after 

pictures were amazing to see.  Obesity surgery was dis-

cussed by Dr John Treacy from RDH.  He informed us that 

the cost of obesity surgery is ultimately less than the 

long-running costs associated with the chronic health 

issues experienced by obese patients.  He explained dif-

ferent types of surgical interventions and their pros and 

cons.  He had some pretty impressive before and after 

pictures of some of his patients. 

 

 

 

 

 

A panel discussion on the 'Surgical Safety Checklist' was 

led by a panel of multidisciplinary clinicians who agreed 

that nurses drive the process because the medical staff 

"just aren't taking it on board".  Several delegates dis-

cussed the situation in their own hospitals.  Ruth Melville 

(ACORN President) summarised by confirming that the 

same issues are being faced by health care providers 

across the world. 

Melanie Ferguson, Education Coordinator at Mater 

Health Services Brisbane, presented a session on insitu 

simulation.  The session started in an unexpected way 

when one of the delegates started shouting that their 

'baby' was choking!  Mel and others went into simulation 

mode and dealt with the 'emergency' quite well before 

the simulation was called to an end.  This brought much 

laughter to the room but was an effective way of begin-

ning a session on simulation training. 

It was at this point that I had to leave the conference, 

and Darwin, to return to Brisbane due to work commit-

ments on the Monday morning, missing the last couple 

of sessions and also the hugely anticipated conference 

dinner themed 'Sparkle'.   

Once again, thanks to PNAQ for facilitating my atten-

dance at this conference. 

David Macklyn 
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On the 4th and 5th May I was fortunate to attend the 10th bien-

ƴƛŀƭ b¢tb ŎƻƴŦŜǊŜƴŎŜ ǘƘŜƳŜŘ ΨComing of AgeΩΦ wŜŀŎƘƛƴƎ ǘƘƛǎ 

significant milestone is a fantastic achievement for our terri-

tory friends who are a small, passionate and unique group of 

dedicated nurses. Attending this conference was significant 

professionally for myself, as this was the first time I presented 

at a conference as a session speaker.  The conference program 

was full of interesting sessions, covering professional issues 

currently significant to perioperative nurses nationally as well 

as sessions that had topics unique to nursing in the territory. 

 

Highlights included a presentation by Dr Ian Norton, Director 

of Disaster Preparedness and Response ς NCCTRC. The re-

sponse centre is based at Royal Darwin Hospital. Dr Norton 

gave an interesting insight into training for the response 

teams , where the teams are located in the Asia pacific region 

and the logistics involved in mobilising a disaster response 

team to countries affected by disasters. 

 

Dr Shiby Ninan did his best to frighten the interstate confer-

ence delegate by highlighting some of the known dangers in 

the territory and the associated injuries involved. Photos of 

injuries including dog, human and crocodile bites, hands at-

tacked by saws, Stanley knifes and machetes were used to 

showcase the interesting case studies. Complex lower limb 

injuries were covered in the presentation with falls from utes 

and significant heights also featuring as a common territory 

danger. 

 

Nicole Lewis an Aboriginal Cultural Awareness officer based at 

Royal Darwin Hospital spoke about caring for aboriginal pa-

tients. She explained the complicated Kin Ship system followed 

by Aboriginal people and assisted with correcting delegated as  

we attempted to undertake the correct pronunciation of Abo-

riginal surnames. 

 

 

Eileen Goersdoff, Perioperative RN at Royal Darwin Hospital 

gave a moving presentation on the work she undertakes with 

Medecins Sana Frontieres (Doctors without Borders). This is 

the second time that I have seen Eileen speak and she never 

disappoints with her presentations. The title of her presenta-

ǘƛƻƴ ǿŀǎ Ψ²ƻǊƪƛƴƎ ƛƴ ¢ƘƛǊŘ ²ƻǊƭŘ aŜŘƛŎŀƭ CŀŎƛƭƛǘƛŜǎΩ.  The pho-

tos and case studies she used had a profound effect on the 

delegates who were lucky enough to see this presentation. 

 

My presentation was on simulation education. After being 

introduced by Sharon Harding we demonstrated a brief inter-

disciplinary simulation session. Sharon interrupted my presen-

tation by announcing that a baby had swallowed a mentos and 

was not breathing. I assessed the child and asked for assis-

tance from any available doctors. Mr John Tracey assisted with 

the simulation and perioperative educator from Royal Darwin 

Hospital Libby Webb retrieved an air viva resus bag from the 

front table and assisted to ventilate the baby. Elements of Cri-

sis Resource Management were demonstrated in the simula-

tion activity.  The territory conference was well supported by 

the trade partners. Morning tea, lunch and afternoon tea were 

served in the trade area giving delegates the opportunity to 

network. The end of the conference was marked by the con-

ference dinner poolside at Mirambeena Travelodge, themed 

Ψ/ƻŎƪǘŀƛƭ ǿƛǘƘ {ǇŀǊƪƭŜΩΦ ¢ƘŜ ŘƛƴƴŜǊΩǎ  ǾŜƴǳŜ ǿŀǎ ǘƘŜ ƭƻŎŀǘƛƻƴ ƻŦ 

the first NTPN conference and the committee felt that it was 

significant to return here to celebrate 10 successful years as a 

group. 

 

I would like to thank PNAQ for with providing me with a schol-

arship to attend the conference. Perioperative nursing in the 

territory has unique challenges. This was evident by some of 

the unique sessions presented. I would encourage all PNAQ 

members to consider a visit to the territory to visit our NPTN 

colleges. The experiences of the territory nurses are fascinat-

ing and the educational opportunities are excellent.   
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I was fortunate to attend the biennial TORN Conference 

in Hobart on 19 and 20 April this year in my position as 

!/hwbΩǎ !ǎǎƻŎƛŀǘŜ WƻǳǊƴŀƭ 9ŘƛǘƻǊΦ  !ƭǘƘƻǳƎƘ ǘƘŜ ǿŜŀǘƘŜǊ 

was bracing, the views of the harbour from the Hotel 

Grand Chancellor were nothing short of spectacular, with 

the Salamanca markets just a few minutes walk down 

the road. 

CǊƛŘŀȅΩǎ ǇǊƻƎǊŀƳ ŎƻƳƳŜƴŎŜŘ ŀǘ мǇƳ ǿƛǘƘ ŎƻƴŎǳǊǊŜƴǘ 

workshops.  The Big Green Surgical  Company presented 

a workshop on Plum Evacuation in one workshop room 

while I presented a workshop on ά²ǊƛǘƛƴƎ ŦƻǊ tǳōƭƛŎŀπ

ǘƛƻƴέ which was well attended.  The afternoon sessions 

were on Airway Management by Drs Dane Blackford and 

Rowena Lawson and Practical Leadership, delivered by 

Stephen Born. 

{ŀǘǳǊŘŀȅΩǎ ǇǊƻƎǊŀƳ ǿŀǎ ŦƛƭƭŜŘ ǿƛǘƘ ŦŀƴǘŀǎǘƛŎ ǎŜǎǎƛƻƴǎ ƛƴπ

ŎƭǳŘƛƴƎ tǊƻŦ /ŀǘƘǊȅƴ aǳǊǇƘȅΩǎ ǎŜǎǎƛƻƴ ƻƴ ΨLǎ ƛƴŦŜŎǘƛƻƴ 

Control the Elephant in the Room or is the Operating 

wƻƻƳ Wǳǎǘ ŀ /ƛǊŎǳǎΚέΦ  This was followed by Angela 

²ȅŀǘǘΩǎ ǇǊŜǎŜƴǘŀǘƛƻƴ ƻƴ Ψ/ƻƴǎŜƴǘς 9ȄǘǊŀƻǊŘƛƴŀǊȅ LǎǎǳŜǎΩ, 

during which lively discussion took place and many ques-

tions were raised about the complexity of consent issues. 

After a delicious lunch. The afternoon session com-

menced with an educational session on ΨhǇŜƴ 5ƛǎŎƭƻǎǳǊŜΩ 

by Associate Professor Alan Sandford, followed  by a 

panel discussion with Professor Sandford, Mr Gary Fettke 

author and orthopaedic surgeon and Dr Cathryn Muprhy 

wbΦ    ¢Ƙƛǎ ǿŀǎ ŦƻƭƭƻǿŜŘ ōȅ WŀŎǉǳƛ {ƳƛǘƘΩǎ ƳƻǾƛƴƎ ǇǊŜǎŜƴπ

tation on the challenges of ΨhōǎǘŜǘǊƛŎ Cƛǎǘǳƭŀ ¢ǊŜŀǘƳŜƴǘ 

ƛƴ ²Ŝǎǘ !ŦǊƛŎŀΩΦ  Gary Fettke led the last  session entitled 

Ψ¢ƘŜ 9ƭŜǇƘŀƴǘ ƛƴ Ƴȅ .ƻƻǘΩ where he spoke passionately 

about issues including diet, exercise, and his life experi-

ences.   

 

 

 

 

 

The conference was closed by the TORN President, Avril 

Brown and everyone had time to rest before a wonderful 

conference dinner which was held at the Hotel Grand 

Chancellor.   The conference dinner was a fun event with 

many fun games played by delegates, lots of give aways 

and a special appearance by Ψ9ƭǾƛƴ ǘƘŜ 9ƭŜǇƘŀƴǘΩ who, 

alongside his assistants, coordinated all the games and 

giveaways on the night. 

I would like to thank the TORN Conference Committee 

for inviting me to present a workshop at the TORN Con-

ference and to ACORN for sending me to the Conference.  

The Conference committee were very welcoming and I 

had an opportunity to talk to many delegates over the 2 

days.  It had been over 20 years since I had been to Tas-

mania and I had forgotten what a beautiful city it is. 

 

Mary Polzella 

PNAQ Newsletter Editor 
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View from the Hotel 

Grand Chancellor 

Hobart, the confer-

ence venue for the 

TORN Biennial Confer-

ence 

One of the many fun events of the Confer-

ence Dinner was for each table to create the 

best elephant balloon animal!   



 

Dear members,  

Well the time has come and our new look website is 

LIVE!   

I'm excited and a little nervous taking on the website 

coordinator role, however, with Kim's support and all the 

amazing work she had done setting up our new website, 

I am looking forward to the challenge (with Kim's ongo-

ing support of course :D ).  Your comments and feedback 

will be appreciated and I hope you'll all have a little pa-

tience as my training wheels are still firmly on!   

We anticipate that the new website will be easy to navi-

gate and include plenty of information.  All branches will 

have their own branch meeting minutes viewable by 

their own members only.   

 

 

 

Those members who have already provided us with their 

email addresses will be sent out their log in details.  If 

anyone has any issue or wish to update their information 

and cannot manage to do so online, please contact ei-

ther myself or Wendy (secretary) so we can add you onto 

the system too.   Overtime, we hope to include video 

links to our past educational sessions for you to watch 

and more.   

I look forward to your feed back and please feel free to 

send any upcoming events you would like to see posted 

on the website to share with our members. 

Cheers  

Tara Cudmore  

Website Coordinator  & Northern Branch Chair 

 

 

PNAQ ðAdvancing Perioperative Nursing                                                          May 2013, P6  

PNAQ Website Update  

Tara Cudmore  



 

The conference committee has started work on putting 

together 2013's conference.  The conference theme of 

'The Cutting Edge' presents an exciting opportunity to 

showcase the fantastic work perioperative nurses are 

doing across Queensland.  Our graphic designer 

GoDogGo has done a brilliant job in creating the logo and 

it will become very familiar to everyone as we send out 

regular informational e-blasts to all PNAQ Members. 

The decision has been made to hold the conference at 

the Australian Catholic University Campus at Banyo in 

Brisbane.  The facilities are second to none and will en-

able us to have a main auditorium, breakout rooms and 

plenty of room for the trade display.  

The conference is only 6 months away!  Please make 

note of 12th October in your work and personal diaries 

and consider coming to join us for what promises to be a 

fantastic day of learning, networking and camarade-

rie.  Remember, you will earn valuable CPD hours and 

education expenses are tax deductable.  The annual 

AGM of PNAQ will also be part of the day's proceedings. 

We are now in the process of organising keynote speak-

ers and the program for the day.  As we did last year we 

will again include breakout sessions to cater to specialist 

areas such as Managers, Educators, Scrub/Scout, Anaes-

thetics and Recovery. If you are part of any other special-

ist group that would like to present specialised education 

on the day please let me know. 

Have you undertaken some research that has changed 

practice for the better? Are you doing something ex-

traordinary at your workplace?  Do you know someone 

who is?   

 

Why not present a session to tell everyone about 

it?  Abstract submission details will be up on the website 

soon and will close on August 30.  We encourage novice 

presenters to take part also. 

We are planning a bigger than ever trade presence at 

this year's conference.  The conference theme of 'The 

Cutting Edge' will surely influence our trade partners to 

showcase their latest innovations. 

The conference dinner will be a fun evening, and with 

the theme 'Looking Sharp' we expect to see some ex-

traordinary fashion statements!  

All the up to date information will be on our website 

soon: www.thecuttingedge2013.pnaq.net.au 

This year will be PNAQ's 39th Conference.  Please help us 

make it a successful occasion by coming along.  The 

PNAQ State Committee will be looking forward to wel-

coming you! 

David Macklyn 

PNAQ Conference Convenor 

Email: thecuttingedge2013@pnaq.net.au 

 

 

 

PNAQ ðAdvancing Perioperative Nursing                                                          May 2013, P7  

Call For Abstracts  

2013 PNAQ State Conference  

http://www.thecuttingedge2013@.pnaq.net.au
mailto:thecuttingedge2013@pnaq.net.au
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